ETTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
8 January 2024
PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Sleight and Stott.

Ward Councillor Wilcock was also in attendance.
11 members of the public were also present.

Public Forum - Ongoing flooding issues were discussed during in the public forum.  It was noted that flooding had been discussed at the Parish Council agenda for some time, and had resulted in visits from Council drainage officers, a full CCTV survey and improvements to the highways drainage, but the Parish Council had been advised by ERYC that Etton’s location in a steep valley catchment Etton meant it was always likely to be at risk of surface water flooding.  The Parish Council had collated videos and photographs of recent flood events shared on the community WhatsApp group, and submitted these to the flood team at ERYC to consider as part of their flood investigation report, along with the comments made during the last parish council meeting.  The Parish Council had asked ERYC for a copy of questions that residents should answer as part of this process, but these had not been provided, and so a newsletter article had been issued based on the original correspondence from ERYC.  Some residents had volunteered to produce a map of flooded properties, although not everyone wanted to share that they had been flooded.  This map would be submitted to ERYC when it was completed.  There had been no target date set for the publication of the investigation report, but it was not expected to be published until at least the end of 2024.  The forum discussed the potential merits of planting trees to reduce water flow, reinstating ponds and using bunds to divert water.  Advice on the effectiveness and cost of such schemes would need to come from the ERYC flooding report or from a specialist flood engineer.  The meeting discussed the potential flooding implications from planning applications for new properties in the area, and noted that the Parish Council had commented on flood risk as part of the consultation, but the village was not in a recognised flood zone.  It was agreed that the Clerk would ask ERYC whether the large video files submitted to their nominated email address were being received.  
1/24
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – Councillor Stott declared a pecuniary interest in agenda item 8ii and left the room for this item.   
2/24
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 20 November 2023 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
3/24
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilcock advised that East Riding of Yorkshire Council was undergoing its budget setting process.  Local authorities across the country faced a very challenging financial position, and some had issued notices to say they could not set a balanced budget.  ERYC was not in this position, but expected finances to be tight over the next few years.  The public consultation on the devolution process was underway, and there had been some questions raised, for example, what would happen if there was a change in Government at the next election, and how would funding be shared between ERYC and Hull City Council.  Councillor Wilcock advised that the planning application for 97 Main Street had been recommended for refusal by officers, but the applicant had requested that it go to committee.  The date had not yet been set.  
4/24
ACTION LOG UPDATE – ERYC advised that they aimed to install the new lamp post outside the Village Hall by the end of the financial year.  Councillor Bell agreed to speak directly to local residents at the west end of the village on whether they would be willing to have a lamp post installed on their land.  The dislodged manhole covers near to the Hunt had been replaced.  
5/24 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no updates not already on the agenda.  
6/24 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC - Consultation on Local Nature Recovery Strategies 

ii. ERYC - Do it For East Yorkshire Community Grant 

iii. ERYC - Planning Approval, 84 Main Street - Variation of Condition 9 (Approved Plans) of Planning Application 21/01685/PLF (Erection of replacement dwelling following demolition of existing dwelling) to allow the omission of two chimneys

iv. ERYC - ERYC / Hull devolution deal announced by Government.  Statutory consultation will begin in January (not a referendum).

v. ERYC - Meet ERYC Communities and Environment Services – Wednesday 24 January, 5pm – 7pm at Burnby Hall, Pocklington

vi. Residents - Flooding information for Section19 report

vii. Resident - Dislodged manhole covers 

viii. Northern Powergrid - Invite to webinar – Future Energy Scenarios - Tuesday, 1 February between 11am and 12pm

ix. ERYC, Street Lighting SLA

x. Village Hall Committee, War Memorial Lighting
xi. Councillor Wilcock, Committee Date for planning application at rear of 97 Main Street

xii. ERYC, Notification of application going to committee – Land West of 138 Main Street 

7/24 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS - Resolved – that the Parish Council had no objections to planning application 23/03518/PLF, 118 Main Street, erection of single storey extension to rear, or to planning application 23/03731/PLF, West View Barn, Chantry Lane, erection of a detached double garage to the rear.  
9/24
TO REPLACE ALL STREET LIGHT BULBS WITH LED BULBs – ERYC had offered to update the village street lamps with LED bulbs free of charge, which they estimated would bring an annual saving of around £800 per annum in electricity costs.  


Resolved – that the Parish Council would accept the offer to upgrade the village light bulbs to LEDs.
10/24
CHRISTMAS TREE AND LIGHTS – Resolved – That the Parish Council record its thanks to all involved in installing the Christmas Tree and lights, and hosting the switch on event.

11/24
VILLAGE POND – 6 volunteers had recently planted 120 hedge whips at the pond, and there were plans to plant a further 120 to help screen the fence line.  Two residents had volunteered to help maintain the pond area on a regular basis.  It was noted that a risk assessment had been prepared and shared with the volunteers.

Resolved – That the Parish Council record its thanks to all involved in the ongoing works at the pond.
12/24
D-DAY COMMEMORATIVE EVENT- All communities were invited to commemorate the 80 year anniversary of the D-Day Landings by lighting their community beacon on the 6th June at 9:15pm.  The meeting discussed potential options, including refreshments and arranging for a fish and chip van to attend because the event had a fishing theme.  
Resolved – Councillor Holmes would speak to the local fish and chip van proprietor, and the Clerk would ask for volunteers to help arrange on the Whatsapp group.

13/24
HERITAGE OPEN DAY 2024 – Resolved – That the Parish Council would not nominate any events for the next Hertiage Open Day due to a lack of numbers of the Parish Council.

14/24
DEVOLUTION CONSULTATION – Resolved – that Parish Councillors would either reply directly to the consultation, or share a response with the Clerk to submit collectively.  

15/24
COUNCIL BUDGET AND PRECEPT 2024/25 – Resolved – that the Clerk would submit a precent demand of £5958.59, which was a 0% increase to residents.  
16/24 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

· Clerk - Christmas Newsletter Printing - £36.00

· Clerk - Refreshments for Xmas Light Switch On - £125.47

· Councillor Holmes - Christmas Tree - £150


· Clerk - 120 Hedge Whips - £119.16

· ERYC - Street Lighting SLA - £2,563.46
ii) and that the following accounts be approved for payment:

· Clerk - 
January / February Salary - £107.92

· HMRC - January/ February PAYE - £71.20

· Clerk - 120 Additional Hedge Whips from ring fenced pond fund - 
£119.15
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
408

